Killoughteen National School
e-mail: killoughteennationalschool@eircom.net       Tel: (069)61195     Principal: Mr W Curtin
09/03/2017
Dear Parent(s), 
This term is quickly nearing its end with a lot done but much more to do. Yesterday our children from 4th to 6th classes attended U.L. for engineer’s week. 
[bookmark: _GoBack]We wish our children in second class well as they have their First Penance this evening at 8:15pm in the Church of the Immaculate Conception in Newcastle West. All pupils are requested to be in the church for 8pm in full uniform. They must bring their Do This In Memory booklet and candle.  Thank you to Miss Yataki for all her work preparing the children.
Starting on Wednesday next week, March 15th until Wednesday March 22nd we will have a book fair in the school. Parents are invited in to the school on Wednesday March 15th, Thursday March 16th, Monday March 20th, and Tuesday March 21st between 9:30am to 10:45am or 1:45pm until 2:45pm on these days to view/purchase books/posters and stationery items that are for sale with their children. If parents cannot attend the school, classes will be taken to the book fair and staff will facilitate the children if they choose to purchase with their money. 
Yesterday all pupils who wish to play music from second to sixth brought in their musical instruments. Miss Ryan practiced with these children. It was the group’s first practice and we know that they will be a very successful group under her guidance. 
All our children from second to sixth classes are practicing currently for the St. Patrick’s Day mass. We appreciate all the children who have told us that they will attend the mass to represent their school. It would be great if a few more pupils could attend on the day.
We have a quiz team heading to Ballingarry on Sunday next for the Community Games quiz. We wish them the best of luck. 
Golf lessons with LDgolf for all pupils will begin on Tuesday March 21st for all classes. 
I am delighted to inform you that our schools application to SSE Airtricty seeking funding to upgrade the school lighting to LED was successful. We will now be able to carry out these works in the near future.
Le Gach Dea-Ghuí,
Willie Curtin
